Republic of the Philippines
BANGSAMORO AUTONOMOUS REGION IN MUSLIM MINDANAO

Ministry of Finance, and Budget and Management
Bangsamoro Government Center, Rosary Height VII, Cotabato City

FOR : Bangsamoro Ministries, Offices and Agencies

SUBJECT CANCELLATION OF TAX IDENTIFICATION NUMBER (TIN) OF
AGENCIES UNDER THE THEN ARMM GOVERNMENT

DATE : 14 JUNE 2022 | 15 Dhul Qidah 1443 AH

1. The Bureau of Internal Revenue (BIR) has established a computerized system which
automated the monitoring of compliance of all taxpayers with registered Tax Identification
Numbers (TIN). Taxpayers identified to have discontinued payment of taxes are tagged
as open cases which will be automatically charged with surcharges. To avoid this,
businesses, offices, or agencies whose juridical existence has terminated by virtue of

dissolution, merger, or consolidation are required to process cancellation of their TIN.

2. Relative thereto, the BIR notified the Ministry about the existence of tax liabilities for
surcharges resulting from the identified non-filing of mandatory tax returns and non-

remittance of taxes withheld by the agencies under the then ARMM Government.

3. To eliminate further imposition of surcharges, the Heads of the Ministries, Agencies, and
Offices are requested to identify the agencies under the previous regional government
which were deemed abolished upon the ratification of the Organic Law for the

Bangsamoro Autonomous Region in Muslim Mindanao (BARMM).

4. The Ministries, Agencies and Offices shall immediately submit application for TIN
cancellation to BIR and all other documentary requirements to support the application for
cancellation. Upon successful cancellation of TIN, we request that the MFBM, through the

Bangsamoro Treasury Office, be notified.

S. By virtue of Section 236 of the National Internal Revenue Code (NIRC) and Revenue
Regulation No. 11-2008, the Heads of the Ministries, Agencies and Offices (MOAs) are

personally charged with duty to secure TIN for their respective M/Q/A.

6. For relevant queries, please contact Ms. Faizah T. Edres, CPA, this Office, through phone

number (064) 557-4554.
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7. For compiffance.
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